         MILTON JOTTINGS

2021 ISSUE 1 NEWSLETTER
Welcome to the 2021 season. Last season was certainly a non-event due to the Covid 19 situation! This season looks more promising but will still, for sure, not be a ‘normal’!

As we were unable to hold a Spring Meeting this newsletter will contain a fair amount of information. Attached is the Membership List for 2021 with phone numbers.

Last season we welcomed new members and I am pleased to say all have re-joined for 2021:  Monica Clarke, Chris Davison, Kathy Green, Carole Shinar and Mary Slattery plus Grace Read another Junior member but unfortunately not all of you met them as some decided not to bowl last season. We welcome another new member Janet Blackwell and we also welcome back Tina Chambers. There are also another two potential members. It is lovely to see so many new members - we hope you will enjoy your bowling, here, at Milton Park. 

Association News
It is anticipated that the greens will be open from 10am, all day, starting Monday, 17 May and from then on it will not be necessary to book a rink for a roll up. The rink booking folder, to enable competitions to be booked, will be found outside the pavilion from Tuesday, 27 April. Currently the pavilion remains closed apart from access to toilets and lockers – updated guidance from the Government and Bowls England is expected week beginning May 10 and week beginning 14 June.

From mid-May the association urgently requires a secretary and steward co-ordinator – should you be interested then please see Min. Without these positions being filled it will be difficult for the association to function.

Bowls Hampshire Vacancy
Needed for 2022 BH Eastern Area Ladies Secretary. Please see poster in the ladies changing room.

Bowls Hampshire Competitions
These are on the BH website as well as being in the usual folder which, is difficult to access at present due to the pavilion being out of use at the current time because of Covid restrictions.

You will probably note that entries are down this year and in most disciplines the majority of entries are from Milton Park!

It is IMPORTANT to note that in National Championships and National Competitions (all BH competitions) the number of bowls per player and the number of ends in some of the disciplines has changed. A brief summary of the changes follows:

 


Discipline           Players per side             No. of bowls per player           No. of ends
 Pairs			2				3				18
 Triples			3				2				18
 Fours     			4				2				15
 Senior Fours		4				2				15
 Junior Pairs		2				3				18
 Senior Pairs		2				3				18
 Mixed Pairs		2				3				18
 Mixed Fours		4				2				15	

A complete summary of the above will be on the notice board.

P&D League and Competitions
Details of these can also be found on the P&D website. Our first league match is scheduled for Tuesday, 18th May.

To summarise for this year only:
· league will be a friendly triples league, 2 rinks
· no clubs will be promoted or relegated
· C and D leagues have been combined to form East and West for travel reasons – we are East
· there will be no refreshments served after matches
· take your own water / drink for use during the match
· no access to any pavilions unless this is required for use of toilets 
· we have entered all three teams
· Gosport playing on artificial surface for 2021
 					 
Some clubs have not entered league this year as they are unable to field a team due  to the current situation hence you will note some leagues are short on teams - this plus the fact league is only triples means that we will not  get as many games as usual so please bear this in mind.

Should you be going on holiday or are unavailable for any league matches then please inform your team captain. 

There will be no P&D day events this year therefore events such as Anniversary Days, Gill May Trophy, President v Past President, P&D Ladies v P&D Men have all been cancelled.

Club Competitions
These will be going ahead but will not start until near the end of June when, hopefully, restrictions are lifted.




Association Open Singles
This will again be played and should you be interested please see your association rep, Sue J before June 4th. Cost £2.  
The association Inter Club Triples will probably not be held this year.

County Matches
Could you please let me know by 15th May if you are interested in playing in the following County Matches:

1. Wed 23 June     Hants v Sussex (A) at Wavilion BC - 1.30pm start – own transport
2. Tues 6 July        Hants v Wiltshire (H) at St Mary Bourne BC – 1.30pm start – own    
                           transport
3. Wed 21 July	      Hants v Berkshire (A) at Burghfield BC, Reading – 1.30pm start – 
                          own transport
4. Wed 28 July	      Hants v Isle of Wight (H) at Bridgemary BC – 1.20pm start – own 
                      Transport

Jim Taylor Mixed Triples League
It is anticipated this will be played but not until later in the season. As usual you will need to decide which of the men’s clubs to join with – details will be available later.

BH President
Mandy will continue in her role as BH Ladies President for 2021 as last year was a non-event. We wish her all the best and hope she has a successful and enjoyable  ‘Presidential Year’.

Portsmouth Open
Due to the current situation this event will not be held in 2021.

Club Social Event
We will certainly be holding some sort of ‘knees up’ but it will be later when restrictions have ended – HOORAY. Watch this space ………….

Your Officers and Committee for 2021 (same as 2020): 
President:				Annie Biggs
Captain:					Kath Patrick
Red Team Contact:			Tracy Hibberd	
White Team Contact			Caroline Gall
Treasurer:				Jemima Meaden
Secretary:				Min Wright
Competition Secretary:		Tracy Hibberd
Committee:				 Caroline Gall and Pat Macrae 
Association Reps:			 Sue Jackson and Jemima Meaden 
Association Chairman:			 Brian Brown (Milton Men)
Association Vice Chair:		 To be nominated from Priory



Dates for the diary:  
Tuesday, 18th May			First league match
Saturday, 12th June			BH Junior Singles – Banister Park – 10am
Sunday, 13th June			BH Junior Pairs – Banister Park – 10am
Wednesday, 23rd June			P&D Two Wood Singles – Denmead (note change of date)
Thursday, 24th June			Spare Day for P&D Two Wood Singles
Monday, 12th July                            BH Two Wood Singles QF and SF – Banister Park – 6pm
Friday, 16th July			BH Singles QF – Banister Park – 6pm
Monday, 19th July			BH Singles SF – Banister Park – 6pm
Sunday, 25th July			BH Senior Fours SF & F - Banister Park – 10am		
Saturday, 31st July			BH Pairs QF & SF - Banister Park – 10am
Saturday, 31st July			P&D Club Challenge Final – Denmead (note change of date)
Sunday, 1st August			BH Triples QF & SF – Banister Park – 10am
Sunday, 8th August			BH Fours QF & SF – Banister Park – 10am
Sunday, 8th August			Proposed Priory Open Triples 			
Saturday, 14th August			BH Championship Finals – Banister Park – 10am
Monday, 16th August			BH Thornbury Finals – Banister Park – 10am
Tuesday, 17th August			BH Benevolent Triples Finals – Banister Park – 10am
Wednesday, 18th August		BH Golden Girls Finals – Banister Park – 10am
Thurs 19 Aug – Sun 5th Sept		Nationals at Leamington Spa
Mon 6th – Wed 8th Sept		P&D Finals Week – Denmead (note change of date)
Thurs 9th September			Spare Day for P&D Finals
Saturday, 11th September   		BH Mixed Top Club SR & F – Banister Park – 10am
Sunday, 19th September		Greens Close
	 
Please note;
Changes are constantly being made so certain things in this newsletter may suddenly be out of date!! Every effort will be made to keep you updated. Please read e mails, letters etc. etc!!

Happy bowling for 2021.							

Min Wright – April 2021
